
Meeting Minutes

City of West Allis 7525 W. Greenfield Ave.

West Allis,  WI  53214

License & Health Committee

Alderperson Michael J. Czaplewski, Chair

Alderperson James W. Sengstock, Vice-Chair

Alderpersons: Gary T. Barczak, Daniel J. Roadt, Martin J. Weigel

7:18 PM West Allis City Hall   Room 128Tuesday, April 21, 2009

RECESS MEETING

A. CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order by Chair Czaplewski at 7:18 p.m.

B. ROLL CALL

Present: 4 - Ald. Czaplewski, Ald. Barczak, Ald. Roadt and Ald. Weigel

Excused: 1 - Ald. Sengstock

Others present:  Kelsey E. Paasch,  Steve Murphy, Ralph Fleege and Monica Schultz, Assistant 

City Clerk.

C. NEW AND PREVIOUS MATTERS

2008-2009 Combination Class A Liquor License application no. 1507 of Target 

Corporation, Kelsey E. Paasch, Agent, d/b/a Target Store T-2199, for premises at 

2600 S. 108 St. (new-nonexisting location).

2009-0210

Appearance by Kelsey E. Paasch.  Ms. Paasch informed the Committee that the alcohol would 

be located in the market area by the groceries.  Recommended to be placed on file based on 

municipal quota.

A motion was made by Ald. Barczak, seconded by Ald. Weigel, that this matter be Recommended to 

be Placed on File.  The motion carried by the following vote:

Aye: 4 - Ald. Czaplewski, Ald. Barczak, Ald. Roadt and Ald. Weigel

No: 0

Votes:

D. OTHER MATTERS TO COME BEFORE THE COMMITTEE FOR 

DISCUSSION/ACTION

Discussion relative to licensing of amusement devices pursuant to section 9.08 of the 

Revised Municipal Code.

2009-0238

Ald. Czaplewski asked Ms. Schultz to provide an explanation for the addition of the 

certification statement on the application for Amusement Tags.  Ms. Schultz informed the 

Committee that it was brought to her attention that gambling devices erroneously received 

amusement tags in the past.  She stated that the certification would clarify to the Clerk's Office 

that the machines being licensed were in fact amusement devices.  Ms. Schultz stated that no 

complaints or concerns were relayed to the Clerk's Office regarding the revised form.  

Ralph Fleege described his concerns relative to signing off on the amusement device 

application because of the potential that the machines could be used for gambling.  He 

provided the Committee an explanation of how his business reports to the State.  

The Committee asked for further information from Mr. Fleege, and the Committee will seek a 

legal opinion from the City Attorney.  
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Ald. Barczak moved that the Clerk's Office accept applications that are unsigned or that have 

the certification stricken unless the City Attorney advises otherwise.  Seconded by Ald. Weigel 

and carried by the following vote:

Ayes:  3 - Alderpersons Barczak, Roadt and Weigel

Present:  1 -  Alderperson Czaplewski

Discussed

E. ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at  8:17 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Monica Schultz

Assistant City Clerk
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